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LIBERALS HIRED POLITICAL CONSUL TANT 
FOR CHARLOTTE CONVENTION

The news first broke in the Raleigh News 
And Observer on Sunday, November 17. The 
Liberals had hired a professional Political 
Consultant - Randolph E. Cloud, former 
Director of Development for the State 
Democratic Party - to help organize the 
Liberal Wino of the Convention for a clean 
sweep in Charlotte. William H. Puckett of 
Raleigh attempted to justify the hiring of 
a orofessional Political Consultant by 
charging "political maneuvering" which 
"comes from the political and religious 
right." and claiming that the so-called 
"Friends of Missions" had to respond to it.

STRAW MAN
Conservatives in the Convention quickly 

saw this as a Straw Man which was erected 
to justify the action of bringing a paid 
political activist of the Democratic Party 
into the voting processes of the Baptist 
State Convention. Conservatives suspected 
this before the Convention opened. 
Political letters were circulated. The so- 
called "Friends of Missions" had selected 
and publicized a slate of officers, all of 
whom were elected. It was obvious to most 
conservative Messengers that the Convention 
and the Convention President were being 
skillfully manipulated from the Convention 
Platform. For instance, the report of 
Bill Poe's Committee which was appointed to 
"investigate" the Christian Action League 
had been scheduled to report at the time 
the Budget was presented which on Tuesday 
Afternoon. Instead, the Report of that 
Committee was moved forward to Tuesday 
Morning and Mr. Bill Poe gave its report 
just before the election of officers. 
During that report, Poe was given oppor
tunity to be very visible and make what 
amounted to campaign speeches. Immediately 
upon his election Poe became a very divi
sive President and locked himself clearly 
in the liberal camp by announcing his sup
port of women in the pulpit - an issue on 
which conservatives will never bend nor 
support.

Years ago Poe had been considered con
servative but it had become increasingly 
apparent to many conservative men that Poe 
was only politically conservative but that 
he was moving toward religious liberalism. 
At one point, he left the First Baptist 
Church of Charlotte and joined the St. 
John's Church of that same City which was 
excluded from the Mecklenburg Association 
several years ago because of its liberal 
policies on baptism. The St. John's Church 
receives unbaptised members. Poe also 

received immediate endorsement on the 
Editorial pages of the liberal Charlotte 
Observer.

DISMAY

Conservative men over the State are dis
mayed that the liberals have stooped to a 
new low in order to maintain their grip on 
the decision making processes of the 
Convention. An unexpected after affect is 
that it seems to have fired conservative 
men up for Atlanta. One conservative man 
said, "This ought to tell us something 
about what they intend for Atlanta".

Since the Charlotte Convention Baptists 
United News has learned that Bill Self, an 
Atlanta Pastor and strategist for the 
Liberal Wing of the Southern Baptist 
Covention, has told the Faculty of Stetson 
University that Winfred Moore will be the 
Candidate and that a fulltime person has 
been hired to organize the so-called 
"Moderates" for the Atlanta Convention.

REACTION
The reaction that we have received so 

far from the Conservative Men in the 
Convention is that they do not favor hiring 
Political Consultants to organize for the 
Conservatives. This is simply too dis
tasteful for them. That doesn't mean that 
Conservative Men will do nothing to prepare 
for the Atlanta Convention but they are 
simply saying that Conservatives should 
not stoop to this raw political activity 
regardless of what the Liberal Wing does. 
One Conservative Man said, "If we cannot 
win without stooping to raw politics and 
hiring professional political organizers, 
then the Convention isn't worth saving 
anyway." It is hard to determine yet just 
how widespread this feeling is among 
Conservative Men but it is safe to say that 
the Conservatives are just not going for 
the hiring of Political Consultants and it 
appears that. Southern Baptists in general 
are going to be turned off by this develop
ment. The Liberal Wing has a tactic of 
accusing Conservatives of doing something 
and then that justifies them in doing the 
same thing but it doesn't appear to be 
working. For many years the Liberals car
ried on their telephone calling and hotel 
room meetings. They have admitted it. It 
was a long time before Conservatives even 
began to do that much. But now conserva
tives are making some effort to prepare 
themselves and to get their Messengers to 
the Convention. We are publishing some 

papers so that the Messengers will know 
what the issues are when they arrive and 
they will not be solely dependent upon the 
biased Denominational Press for their 
information. But, the hiring of Political 
Consultants brings a new dimension to 
Convention life that has never been there 
before. It is a bad sign and it is 
unhealthy. We have received word that the 
Liberal Political Action Committees are 
being bankrolled by some wealthy laymen who 
are obviously trying to buy power for them
selves in the Convention. Conservatives 
will just have to go to the Convention hav
ing done their best to get their Messengers 
there and depending upon God for the rest. 
That's what Conservatives have always done 
and there doesn't appear to be any need to 
change now.

EDITORIAL 
ATTACKS

The vicious, unwarranted and loathsome 
attack on Sam Currin which appeared in the 
Biblical Recorder on November 23 was the 
kind of cheap shot, yellow journalism that 
we have come to expect from the Bi bl ical 
Recorder. Perhaps this explains the dra
matic decline in the circulation of the 
Recorder over the past few years under the 
present Editor. The Statement of 
Ownership, Management and Circulation pub
lished in the October 5 Issue of the 
Recorder (Page 8) revealed that the circu
lation of the Recorder nearest the filing 
date was only 86,276. In the late 7O's, 
the circulation of the Recorder was over 
120,000. For instance, the circulation has 
declined by almost 34,000 since 1978 when 
the circulation was 120,276. In other 
words, we have lost more than the entire 
circulation of some state papers such as 
California, Arizona, Maryland, New Mexico, 
r’hio and a number of others.

ATTACK ON SAM CURRIN

In his unconscionable attack on Sam 
Currin the Editor said, "The defeat of Sam 
Currin for the Second Vice-Presidency sent 
a clear signal that we are weary of ambi
tious politicians exploiting our churches 
for secular advancement." We happen to 
know that letters have been sent to the 
Biblical Recorder in protest of this kind 
of thing but as yet, the Recorder has not
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EDITORIAL,,.?'1 ROBERT M. TENERY 
A Personal Word

I was disenchanted with the candidacy of 
Mr. Poe for several reasons. First, he was 
the announced candidate of the liberal wing 
of the Convention. There is no denying 
that. Word went out all across the State. 
He was being written about in various news
papers as the "consensus" candidate. Among 
his leading backers were some of the most 
liberal men in the State. Long experience 
in the Convention has told me that liberal 
men don't back a candidate without a 
reason. It was a shocker to me that Mr. 
Poe allowed his name to be circulated by

Since the Convention some have asked me 
"Why could you not support Bill Poe?" My 
question to them was and is: "Why could you 
not support Ned Mathews?" Why was anyone 
obligated to support Bill Poe because a 
little handful of liberals met at 
Providence Church in Charlotte before the 
Convention to decide that he was to be 
among their slate of candidates? Is not 
the North Carolina Convention free and 
open? Why is anyone obligated to support a 
candidate just because a little group of 
self styled "protectors of the Convention" 
get together and decide who the candidate 
is to be?

The Editor of the Biblical Recorder and 
former Editor Marse Grant have made much 
ado about the fact that I nominated Bill 
Poe previously. Marse Grant stated to the 
SBC Today that I nominated Bill Poe in 
1976. That was completely false. Bill Poe 
was not even nominated in 1976 and I didn't 
nominate anyone.

I did nominate Bill Poe in 1969. You 
will find a record of it on Page 67 of the 
1969 Annual. Allow me the personal privi
lege of telling you a little about that 
nomination. Even though I didn't know Mr. 
Poe very well at the time some other con
servative men such as M.O. Owens and H.L. 
Ferguson told me that he was a conservative 
man and asked if I would nominate him. I 
agreed to nominate him. Much of it had to 
to with the fact that his Father In Law was 
C.C. Warren. At the time Mr. Poe was a 
member of the First Baptist Church of 
Charlotte.

FELLOW DEACON

After I had nominated Mr. Poe, a fellow 
Deacon, Mr. Allen Bailey, after a hurried 
huddle with Carl Bates came to the platform 
and said, "I know Mr. Poe but I want to 
nominate someone else." He nominated 
Carlos Young of Shelby. Of course, when a 
fellow Deacon comes to the platform and 
does a thing like that it is a blow to the 
candidacy of any man. Messengers are bound 
to have questions about any man who is not 
supported by his fellow Deacon who serves 
in the same Church with him. Mr. Poe later 
left the First Baptist Church of Charlotte 
and joined St. John's Church of Charlotte 
which was excluded from the Mecklenburg 
Association several years ago because of 
their liberal baptismal policy. They 
receive members who have not been immersed. 
It was a surprise to many men when Mr. Poe 
joined that Church when there were so many 
conservative churches in the City that he 
could have joined.

After Carl Bates retired and during the 
Pastorate of his successor, Charles Page, 
Mr. Poe returned to the First Baptist 
Church.

DISENCHANTED

that group across the State as their can
didate if he, indeed, were a conservative 
man. The liberals stated that he had been 
more "fair" than they had expected. That, 
being interpreted, means that he did things 
their way.

Secondly, I was disenchanted with the 
candidacy of Bill Poe because of the manner 
in which his Committee handled the 
Christian Action League investigation. 
First of all, there was never any need for 
an investigation. The whole thing was a 
liberal scheme to discredit the Christian 
Action League at the very time when the 
Christian Action League had been so instru
mental in giving us an anti-obscenity law 
in the State of North Carolina. Moreover, 
Mr. Coy Privette of the Christian Action 
League told me on two occasions that the 
first time that he knew that Mr. Poe's 
Committee even wanted a job description was 
when he read about it in the Biblical 
Recorder. While Mr. Poe may be right about 
the term "escrow" which appeared in the 
Biblical Recorder not being used by his 
Committee or the General Board, the fact is 
that the Budget submitted by the General 
Board provided no funding for the Christian 
Action League and it was not provided until 
the Convention.

Again, Mr. Poe did not tell the whole 
story. Yes, the Trustees of the Christian 
Action League did have a meeting with Mr. 
Poe at Caraway. I was present for the 
meeting. We were cordial and harmonious 
but it does not mean that we agreed. The 
truth of the matter is that the proposals 
recommended to the Trustees of the 
Christian Action League both for the 
Constitution of the League and the job 
description of the Executive Director were 
changed by the Trustees because they con
tained some things that were so sweeping 
that the Christian Action League could have 
been rendered ineffective. The "unanimous 
vote" that Mr. Joe Lennon told the 
Convention came about only after those 
changes were made. That is the side of the 
story that the Messengers were never told.

THE LETTER
Moreover, in a letter to me dated 

November 1, 1985 Mr. Poe said, "As you well 
know, there are those within the Committee 
who would rather not see the League funded 
by the Convention". I appreciated Mr. 
Poe's efforts to get funding for the 
Christian Action League but I knew, from 
his own letter, that there were some people 
on his Committee who were opposed to fund
ing the Christian Action League. I felt 
that Messengers to the Convention needed to 
be alerted to that fact. The manner in 
which the League was virtually "fried" in 
the Press confirmed my fears.

In that, same letter, Mr. Poe stated that 
the Committee would recommend the funding 
of the League and that "thrs recommendation 
will go forward to the Convention at the 
time the Budget is presented". But that 
was not the case. The Budget was presented 
on Tuesday afternoon but part of the manip
ulation of the Convention platform was that 
the report of Mr. Poe's Committee did not 
come at Budget presentation time as he said 
he would but it was moved forward to a time 
just before the election of the President 
on Tuesday Morning. This gave Mr. Poe much 
visibility and gave him an opportunity, 
along with Joe Lennon, to tell their one 
sided story about the meeting of the 

Trustees of the Christian Action League. 
There was plenty of concern about the fund
ing of the League leading up to the 
Convention. I wrote and published my disa
greements with Mr. Poe's Committee because 
at the time Mr. Poe wrote the letter the 
proposal of his Committee to fund the 
Christian Action League still had not 
passed the Executive Committee - the same 
Executive Committee who hired John Bunn to 
head Fruitland. There was reason aplenty 
to be alarmed.

I still contend that the whole investi
gation was unnecessary and was a ruse on 
the part of liberal men on the General 
Board to try to defund the Christian Action 
League because they did not agree with the 
things that the League stands for. This 
effort has been going on for a number of 
years and Messengers to the Convention well 
know that one year we had to "go to the 
mat" in a floor fight to keep legitimate 
funding for the Christian Action League 
when Ernest Glass was leading an effort to 
place the League in a section of the State 
Missions Offering Budget that had little 
chance of being funded. The idea that it 
would endanger the tax exempt status of the 
Convention was a phony issue from the 
start. The IRS has never raised any ques
tion whatsoever about the Convention's con
tributions to the Christian Action League. 
It was a red herring from the start and it 
is time to get off the back of the 
Christian Action League and stay off!

NED MATHEWS

Moreover, I voted for Ned Mathews 
because I felt that he was by far and away 
the most qualified candidate. A layman had 
been President of our Convention for two 
years. We felt that it was time for a 
Pastor. While we love and appreciate good 
supportive laymen we also know that laymen 
can be very naive when it comes to under
standing the political machinations of the 
Convention. They can be easily led astray 
by liberal double talk but Pastors are more 
perceptive of what is happening. Again, 
this is the Year of Evangelism. This is 
the Year of the Great Crusade, "Good News 
America, God Loves You". I felt that we 
needed a President who has a track record 
in evangelism. Ned Mathews certainly has 
that record. The Parkwood Church of 
Gastonia is a growing Church. They have 
been successful in evangelism. It is 
reaching out. It is training people in 
soul winning. The Parkwood Church is using 
the CWT Program which was developed by the 
Home Mission Board. They are using the 
Sunday School Growth Spiral developed by 
the Sunday School Board. It is a model 
Southern Baptist Church. Many of us felt 
that a man who is leading a Church like 
this could inspire us and lead us well in 
the year of evangelism. We have not 
changed our minds. A lot of North Carolina 
Baptists agreed with us. Even though Bill 
Poe was backed by a highly organized polit
ical machine headed up by a paid Political 
Consultant from the Democratic Party there 
were still more than 1,500 voting 
Messengers who agreed with us. It wasn't a 
landslide by any means. Ned Mathews was 
gracious. He did not campaign for the job. 
He wrote no letters and there was no paid 
Political Consultants working for him as 
was working for Bill Poe. It is very com-
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WINFRED MOORE’S 
ELECTION

The election of Winfred Moore as First 
Vice-President of the Southern Baptist 
Convention has been given much more atten
tion in Baptist Press and the State Papers 
than it merits. All the attention given to 
Winfred Moore in the Press is obviously a 
strategy to give him exposure and is a part 
of an overall political campaign to try to 
elect him as President of the Convention in 
Atlanta. The biggest event that took place 
in Dallas was the re-election of Dr. 
Charles Stanley as President of the 
Convention in spite of a hard and vicious 
campaign against him which was carried on 
by the Left Wino element of the Convention. 
Included in that Left Wing Element were a 
number of Agency and Institutional 
Executives who did so while they were draw
ing salaries from the Co-operative Program. 
But to read all the news coverage of 
Winfred Moore one would almost think that 
he won the election. It appears to many 
Baptists that there is a deliberate intent 
to ignore the election of Dr. Stanley as a 
means of insulting him and "ouff" Winfred 
Moore in the Press which means to give him 
more attention than he would ordinarily 
merit.

No, the election of Moore was not an 
intentional move on the part of the 
Messengers for peace. They may have wanted 
peace but that was not what got Winfred 
Moore elected. The thing that elected 
Winfred Moore was Dr. Charles Stanley's arm 
around him. Many of the Messengers, espe
cially those who were there for the first 
time to vote for Stanley, felt that Dr. 
Stanley wanted Dr. Moore as Vice-President. 
When Dr. Stanley put his arm around Dr. 
Moore and smiled broadly, that was inter
preted by many of the supporters of Stanley 
to mean that Stanley would be very happy to 
have Moore as Vice-President. That is the 
only reason that Winfred Moore was elected. 
Without Dr. Stanley's arm around him, he 
never had a prayer.

Had it not been for the fact that Dr. 
.Stanley was bending over backward to be 
gracious. Moore never would have been 
elected. Ordinarily, when someone comes to 
the Platform to nominate an individual for 
Office without that individual's per
mission, his nomination is simply ruled out 
of order and he is told that he must secure 
the permission of the individual being nom
inated before he can nominate him. That is 
all that Dr. Stanley should have done. He 
should have simply told the young man who 
didn't know what he was doing that he would 
have to go and get Dr. Moore's permission. 
Instead, in an effort to be gracious, Dr. 
Stanley took the responsibility upon him
self to secure Moore's permission rather 
than hurt the feelings of the young man who 
had done the nominating and further 
embarrass him. Moore seized the oppor
tunity to go to the Platform and make for 
himself a campaign speech. He came across 
as. very, very ambitious.

It has been the tradition in Southern 
Baptist life that the man never seeks the 
Office but the Office seeks the man. To 
Dr. Stanley's credit, that's what happened 
to him. He certainly did not seek the 
Office but the Office sought him. That was 
also true of Jimmy Draper, Bailey Smith and 
Adrian Rogers. But now, for the first time 
in Southern Baptist history, we have an 
ambitious man seeking the Office of 
President in the person of Winfred Moore. 
Southern Baptists will do well to beware as 
we head toward Atlanta.

Editorial
CONTINUED FROM PAGE TWO 

forting to know that there were more than 
1,500 Messengers in that Hall who under
stood the kind of man we needed to lead us 
and that the liberal machine after such a 
gigantic effort could only win by less than 
350 votes.

Robert M. Tenery, Pastor 
Burkemont Baptist Church 
Morganton, N.C.

DIRE PREDICTIONS 
AND CREDIBILITY

In spite of the dire and gloomy picture 
painted last Spring by such Southern 
Baptist Executives as Keith Parks, Russell 
Dilday, and Randall Lolley, a December 5 
Baptist Press Release points out that the 
Cooperative Program has gotten off to a 
fast start for the '85-'86 year. 
Cooperative Program receipts in Nashville 
for October and November, the first two 
months of the year, were $1,513,675 above 
the same period last year. That represents 
an increase of 8.27%. November was the 
first time in the history of the Southern 
Baptist Convention that more than 
$10,000,000 was given to the Cooperative 
Program in the month of November and it is 
the third highest single month in 
Cooperative Program history.

The first $10,000,000 month in history 
was last January after Charles Stanley had 
been elected in Kansas City. But soon 
after the record month last January (of 
'85) an intensive, vitriolic anti-Stanley 
campaign was launched by Russell Dilday, 
Roy Honeycutt, Randall Lolley and others. 
Deep resentments about Southern Baptist 
Executives campaigning against the 
Convention President began to surface and 
they were given voice by former President 
Jimmy Draper who warned that if, indeed, 
Charles Stanley were not re-elected 
President in Dallas that the Cooperative 
Program may well collapse. This resentment 
of salaried Executives and their dire pre
dictions about losing Seminaries and the 
collapse of our Missions Program being 
imminent if Stanley were re-elected were 
obviously a factor in the sluggish giving 
during the waning weeks and months before 
the Dallas Convention.

Following the Dallas Convention and the 
re-election of Dr. Stanley, gifts began to 
surge immediately and during the Month of 
August we had the second $10,000,000 Month 
in Southern Baptist history.

Even though the Foreign Mission Board 
receives 50% of all Cooperative Program 
income at the National level, President 
Keith Parks joined the anti-Stanley cam
paign late in the Spring after the Funeral 
of Baker James Cauthen with outlandish pre
dictions that the re-election of Stanley 
would destroy our Missions Program.

Of course, Dr. Stanley has been re
elected and no Seminary has been lost nor 
is there the slightest chance that one will 
be lost. Mission gifts began to surge 
immediately but Southern Baptists have made 
it clear that they have no stomach for sal
aried Denominational Executives spending 
their time stumping the Convention cam
paigning for or against anyone for the 
Presidency of the Southern Baptist 
Convention. Those Executives who cam
paigned against Dr. Stanley now have egg on 
their faces and many Southern Baptists are 
questioning their credibility. It is 
understandable.
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WHY SOUTHERN 
BAPTIST?

BY REV. DADE SHERMAN
I was brought up in a good moral home. 

I personally cannot remember a time when I 
was not involved in the church. My 
parent's home was and still is about thirty 
yards from Holy Trinity Episcopal Church in 
Fayetteville, North Carolina.

My memory did not record my infant bap
tism. However, my baptism certificate sta
tes I was about six months old. At the age 
of twelve I was confirmed at Holy Trinity. 
Before the actual ceremony we, were required 
to attend confirmation classes. We were 
taught or we learned about the virgin 
birth, the death and resurrection of Jesus 
and His coming back. I was taught to 
accept and believe both the Nicene and 
Apostle's Creed. The basics of the faith, 
the atonement, virgin birth, resurrection, 
the reality of hell and heaven, and Jesus 
Christ as the only way were taught, recited 
and never guestioned or doubted. However, 
I was not a Christian when J was con
firmed.

During my junior year at East Carolina 
University I asked Christ into my life. 
One of the staff members with Campus 
Crusade for Christ shared the Gospel with 
me and I believed, repented and accepted.

I continued to be an active member of 
the Episcopal Church in Greenville, North 
Carolina. However, it seemed as though 
something was missing. I yearned for more 
of the Bible and less psychology/sociology 
preaching. Someone told me that the 
Southern Baptists were Bible oriented.

On my own I walked over to a Southern 
Baptist church from my dorm. I knew noth
ing of home or foreign missions, nothing of 
the Brotherhood, Woman's Missionary Union, 
or even the Cooperative Program. I just 
wanted to know more about the Bible and the 
Jesus it spoke of.

I discovered that not all Southern 
Baptists accepted the Bible as completely 
true or trustworthy. However, I was a new 
Christian who was concerned with wit
nessing, discipleship, prayer, Bible study, 
tithing, and growing with Jesus in the 
local Baptist church. The fact that Jesus 
may or may not have raised someone from the 
dead didn't bother me at that early stage 
of my Christian walk.

It was several years later that the 
beliefs of the two creeds learned in the 
Episcopal Church were of concern to me. 
They, the two creeds, stated clearly some 
certain basic beliefs that appeared in con
flict with the way some Southern Baptists 
taught or believed. I finally came to the 
conclusion that the Bible and the two 
creeds were correct.

In closing, I must say that the 
Episcopal Church will always hold a special 
place in my heart. I am grateful that I 
had to memorize the basic truths of the 
Bible. I am grateful that they were
instilled in me at a young age. My becom
ing a Southern Baptist is by personal con
viction not by birth or family ties. I 
joined a Southern Baptist Church believing 
the Denomination adhered to a virgin born

CONTINUED ON PAGE EIGHT



IS SOUTHEASTERN CONSERVATIVE?
BY REV. TOM RUSH

The SBC in Dallas left me somewhat con
fused about our Seminaries. If one had 
nothinq to qo on but the reports of our six 
seminary presidents he would have the 
impression that they are undoubtedly con
servative. As a recent graduate of 
Southeastern Seminary I was quite puzzled 
by the statement in the "Book of Reports," 
page 139, from Southeastern: "This Seminary 
is demonstrating the Southern Baptist way 
of being conservative." Dr. Randall 
Lolley, President of the Seminary, has made 
this same statement on several occasions. 
What could this possibly mean?

After three years at Southeastern I am 
certain that this could not mean the 
Southern Baptist way of being THEOLOGICALLY 
conservative. Apparently, Dr. Lolley would 
have our Baptist people believe this in 
spite of facts to the contrary. I do not 
recall any official of Southeastern 
Seminary ever claiming any ties to any con
servative position. It seems that the only 
time Southeastern is conservative is con
vention time. Then the seminary would have 
a large number of unsuspecting Baptists to 
believe Southeastern is something other 
than what it really is.

I believe it is only fair that the truth 
about Southeastern's theological position 
be made known. If the Seminary is conser
vative this should be easily discernable 
from what is taught in the classroom and 
published by the professors. There is 
something greatly amiss with Southeastern's 
claim to a so-called "Southern Baptist way 
of being conservative." The things I was 
taught at Southeastern were not conserva
tive but in order to keen Baptist people 
informed I will share some things I person
ally heard and was taught at Southeastern. 
You may then form your own opinion as to 
whether the Seminary is conservative.

THE BIBLE
In my view, the Southern Baptist way of 

being conservative is demonstrated simply 
by believing the Bible to be the Word of 
God, without error. Evidence of such 
belief at Southeastern would be sorely 
lacking. Several of my professors seemed 
intent on proving that the Bible had errors 
and one made this statement as he began his 
class: "I will show you that the Bible is 
full of errors."

Inerrancy, long known as a hallmark of 
conservative theology, is heresy at 
Southeastern. Of course, there are no 
inerrantists on the faculty. The inerrancy 
position was not fairly represented, but 
was the source of jokes and the burning of 
straw men, such as "Mr. Mechanical 
Dictation". The Word of God was, in my 
opinion, often held up to ridicule and its 
principles were often ignored. Is this a 
demonstration of the Southern Baptist way 
of being conservative?

LIBERATION THEOLOGY

Dr. William Clemmons, Professor of 
Christian Education, is a proponent of lib
eration theology, as are several of 
Southeastern's orofessors. He was not open 
to any disagreement to his position. He 
strongly defended the idea that God was on 
the side of the poor while placing little 
or no emphasis on reaching the lost for 
Christ. In other words, liberation from 
oppression' is: rtiore‘Trnp^Haht t than freedom 

from sin.
Dr. Alan Neely, Professor of Missions, tionary, sacrificial, blood atonement of 

made no secret, of his support for libera- Jesus Christ. Is this a demonstration of
tion theology in the classroom. The odd 
thing is that he and other professors 
seemed to fear the reporting of their posi
tions outside the class-room, especially to 
the press. I thought the whole idea was to 
take what was learned in seminary to the 
world of lost men and women. If a profes
sor truly believes this is the way to do it 
why would he not want others to know his 
position?

OLD TESTAMENT

Dr. Ben Phil beck, Professor of Hebrew 
and Old Testament, taught that 2 Chronicles 
7: 14 had been proven to be a fallacy. He 
said the book of Jonah was a joke. He 
denies most anything miraculous in the 
Scripture but goes even further in his dis
belief of the Word. In a course on 
Jeremiah he said that the prophet Jeremiah 
could not have gone to the Euphrates River 
twice, as the Scripture clearly states that 
he did (Jer. 13: 1-11). In other words, 
not only the humanly impossible but the 
possible is denied for lack of pleasing 
human reason. Where does this leave our 
great and majestic God? Throughout Dr. 
Philbeck's courses there is a continual 
denial of the supernatural and the power of 
God. Is this a demonstration of the
Southern Baptist way of being conservative? ETHICS

Additionally, concerning the Old
Testament, I do not know of one professor Dr. Richard L. Hester, Professor of 
at Southeastern who gives any historical Pastoral Care and Psychology of Religion, 
credibility to the first eleven chapters of has made the following comments about 
Genesis. I do know that none of the Old pastoral care and human sexuality in a 
Testament professors give historical or printed class handout, dated, 3-25-85: 
scientific credibility to these chapters. “Dealing redemptively with sexual issues 
Each of them subscribes to one form or in pastoral, care is a significant her- 
another of the historical-critical method meneutical challenge, for the aap between 
of Biblical interpretation and use the doc- Biblical cultures and their understanding 
umentary hypothesis to explain the Old of biology and sexuality and our own cul- 
Testament. This simply means they deny ture is immense. The effective pastor must 
Mosaic authorship of the Pentateuch, build a bridge between the essential values 
believe in more than one Isaiah, deny the of the Bible. Christocentrical ly 
supernatural, etc., ad nauseum. interpreted, and the contemporary scien

tific understandings of sexuality.
DOCTRINE Building this bridge is especially diffi

cult when the pastor is confronted by con- 
Dr. Robert Culpepper, Professor of temporary sexual issues which were unknown

Theology, denies the doctrine of in Biblical times. Eg., homosexuality as a 
Substitutionary Atonement. In his book, sexual orientation, methods of birth 
Interpreting the Atonement, page 150, he control, abortion, male-female equality, 
says, "Christ as our high priest makes the sex theraoy, etc. Moralism (pre-set relig- 
perfect representative sacrifice for sin ious answers for every sexual contingency) 
(emphasis mine). On page 72 he states: is an attempt to evade this difficult

"I Peter 2: 24 means that Jesus took task."
upon himself the responsibility for our When pressed by me one day in class on
sins (Cf. Isa. 53: 5-6). This is probably discussing the problems, consequences and
not to be interpreted in any legalistic sin of immoral sexual relations, Dr. Hester
sense which would regard guilt as having diverted to discussing the question of
been transferred from the sinner to the "what is sin?" In effect, he evaded the
Saviour. Rather it means that Jesus so difficult task of dealing with immorality
identified with us in our sins that the in a straight-forward, Biblical manner.
penalty for sin which should have fallen Dr. Furman Hewitt, Professor of
upon us fell on him." Christian Ethics, has invited known homo

In his course on the atonement the text- sexual guests to speak in class. I never
book is Fisher Humphreys' The Death Of once heard either of these orofessors call
Christ, (Humphreys is Professor of Theology homosexuality a sin. Is this the Southern 
at New Orleans.) Dr. Culpepper says this Baptist way of being conservative?
book is the best current work on the atone- Pastoral care and ethics classes at 
ment. In this book the author says that, Southeastern are routinely ounctuated by
"It is always morally outrageous that any the vilest of language. To protest this
judge would require a substitute. However activity brought scorn from some group
noble the subsitute's act might be, the leaders and professors and sympathy from
judge's acts seems.despicable" (oage 61)., , 31; e-i ( . ■, ,
■As ifar (I » know,ij i/professor at -1 ’ t CONTINUED ON PAGE FIVE
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Southeastern believes in the substitu- 

the Southern Baptist way of being 
conservative?

WITNESSING

Dr. Malcolm Tolbert, Professor of New 
Testament, in discussing sharing one's 
faith said that sin was not important. 
Specifically, he said that in witnessing, 
"Do not tell a nine year old he is a 
sinner."" Many of the professors are pro
ponents of this type of Christian nurture 
aooroach. They say a child brought up 
(nurtured) in the church should never know 
he was a lost sinner and not a Christian. 
Is this a demonstration of the Southern 
Baptist way of being conservative?

Soul-winning simply is not a priority at 
Southeastern. Students are not inspired to 
win the lost to Christ. Dr. Delos Miles, 
Professor of Evangelism, is the only oro- 
fessor I had who expressed genuine concern 
for the lost and made evangelism a 
priority. As you can imagine, none of his 
courses are* required for graduation. Mo 
course in Sunday School work is required, 
no course in preaching is required, but 
beginning this year Christian Ethics will 
be required. No, witnessing for Christ is 
not a priority on Southeastern's agenda.
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others, but no action. Professors, as well 
as students, used language offensive to 
Christians and decent, moral persons of no 
religious persuasion. Is this a demonstra
tion of the Southern Baptist way of being 
conservative?

FACULTY AND SPEAKERS

In a class on religious authority, Dr. 
Thomas W. Graves, Associate Professor of 
Philosophy of Religion, was asked why 
Southeastern could not have at least one 
conservative, Bible believing professor. 
His response was that the seminary did not 
want a conservative. The conservative 
would feel out of place in such a liberal 
environment and the faculty needed to be in 
agreement. This is a plain admission to 
the seminary's liberal position and its 
opposition to the conservative view.

The list of speakers on Southeastern's 
campus over the last few years is a Who's 
Who of the most liberal theologians. The 
list included W.W. Finlator who is active 
in the ACLU and who was also a visiting 
professor. Others included Thomas Groome, 
a Catholic education professor from Boston 
College; Letty Russell, a professor at 
Yale; Sam Keen, philosopher and author; 
Eric Rust and Molly Marshall-Green, 
Professors at Southern Seminary. The list 
could go on but the point is made. 
Southeastern has liberal professors for its 
teachers, liberal speakers for its lectures 
and liberal theology as its product. Does 
this demonstrate the Southern Baptist way 
of being conservative?

ORDINATION OF WOMEN
By now, everyone knows of Southeastern's 

strong support of ordained women serving in 
positions of pastoral and denominational 
leadership. The Women's Resource Center, a 
self-proclaimed "autonomous organization 
■located on campus," is using seminary 
funds and resources to support a cause 
clearly in opposition to what the majority 
of Southern Baptists believe. The seminary 
has helped soonsor a Convocation on Women 
and of course, has hired a female chaplain 
and a female professor. The faculty unani
mously adopted a statement affirming Debra 
Griffis-Woodberry, a female pastor, being 
supported by the Home Mission Board. Is 
this conservative?

INDOCTRINATION CENTER?

Southeastern is attended by many stu
dents who go there because it is well known 
as a liberal school. I was often asked by 
liberal students why I did not go to a con
servative seminary if I did not like 
Southeastern. The reason is that I am a 
Southern Baptist. I have brought an offer
ing envelope to a Southern Baptist church 
since I was old enough to walk. At the 
time I started seminary God had placed me 
in close proximity to Southeastern, a SBC 
seminary which I had supported financially. 
The Seminary should be required to give a 
truly conservative Southern Baptist train
ing for ministry and theological education. 
Myself and several others often tried to 
make this point to the President, the 
trustees, the administration and the 
faculty. The oleas for conservative fac
ulty representation have gone unheeded.

But, Southeastern is really not even a 
good liberal school. The liberal should 
have no need to fear the conservative if 
what h'd bel ieves is'percbiifed'as the truth.

Truth will always stand the test of time. 
President Lolley and the administration go 
to great pains to silence conservative stu
dents and to keep conservatives in the con
vention leadership off the campus. The 
truth is, they don't want the truth told to 
grassroots Baptists.

Therefore, if you do not fall into the 
prescribed mold at Southeastern, accepting 
without question every professor's word as 
inerrant, you are unwelcome. Southeastern 
is an indoctrination center for persons 
going into denomination work. There is 
little respect for the autonomy of the 
local church or the desires of Baptist peo
ple who are clearly opposed to the liberal
ism being taught in the seminary.

During a meeting with President Lolley 
and the seminary's executive council a 
funny thing happened. Myself and three 
other students were in this meeting repre
senting the Conservative Evangelical 
Fellowship (CEF), a student group designed 
for fellowship among conservative students. 
The group also worked to invite conserva
tive men to speak on campus. In this par
ticular meeting the topic of the unfair 
balance of liberal over conservative view
points in the classroom was brought up. 
Several of us expressed our concern over 
this problem, noted how there were no con
servative professors and that in the class
room the conservative position was not 
fairly presented and often attacked. The 
reaction of the President was to call one 
of the group members a liar. The Dean of 
the Faculty, Dr. Morris Ashcraft, began 
shouting that we were incompetent to judge 
whether there was a fair balance in the 
classroom. He said, "You are just stu
dents, these men (referring to the faculty) 
have their PhD's and have studied for 
years." Obviously, the administration and 
faculty feel that a conservative position 
is unintelligent. This type of activity 
could hardly be said to be in the main
stream of Southern Baptist Conservatism.

ACCUSATIONS OF SUBVERSION
Often conservatives are accused of 

secret tape-recordings and devious behind- 
the-back dealings. I never saw any secrecy 
or subversion on the part of conservative 
students. Several conservative students, 
myself included, openly recorded and 
reported classroom lectures and 
discussions. Why shouldn't the Baptists 
who subsidized my theological education be 
able to know what I was taught? If there 
is a desire for secrecy or subversion the 
faculty and administration are guilty. 
Some professors began disallowing tape
recorders or visitors in their classes. 
The administration instructed, by memo, all 
student groups that certain types of people 
would not be welcome at Southeastern. 
Later, the Administration tried to intimi
date conservative students by requiring 
(the word they used was "request)) all pro
posed news releases to go through the 
Office of Communications.

The requirements were initially hand
written by the President and issued to the 
CEF only. When this group refused to 
accept restrictions that did not apply to 
all student groups, Dr. Lolley was forced 
to issue them (in a toned down form) to all 
students. (The specifics of these attempts 
to stifle free speech and expression are 
contained in two memos from Dr. Lolley 
dated April 30, 1984 and May 23, 1984.)

All Southern (.Baptists need to begin to 
_ take ' seriously ther threat that 'xfdtoes from 

the liberal drift of our seminaries and 
colleges. If you do not believe this 
report then I would urge you to investigate 
for yourself. We must beware, be wise and 
be warned of the dangers of liberalism. It 
has had a devastating effect already. 
Liberalism kills individual relationships 
to God, it kills churches, it kills denomi
nations and it ruins nations. The SBC is 
not exempt.

Thomas E. Rush
MDiv, 1985, Southeastern Seminary 
Pastor, Lake Park Baptist Church 
Lake Park, Georgia

WRONG AGAIN
In the December 12 Press Release from 

Las Vegas State Evangelism Directors blamed 
"continuing controversy in the Southern 
Baptist Convention as one of the major rea
sons for decline" in baptisms. That is 
only one other example of escapism. We 
have heard this kind of thing before. When 
baptisms are down no one ever thinks of 
pointing the finger at ineffective evangel
istic programs in the Denomination or inef
fective Departments of Evangelism in the 
Seminaries. Evangelism Directors have a 
sad habit of trying to point the finger at 
someone else when evangelism falls upon 
hard times. The fact is that over the last 
35 year period the number of baptisms 
increased 18 years and decreased 17 years. 
Even the news article pointed out that 
since 1950 baptisms have been below the 
345,000 mark only in 1977 and 1978. Now 
there is a tendency to blame all the ills 
of the Southern Baptist Convention on what 
has happened since 1979 when the 
Conservative turn in the Convention first 
started. The Conservative trend in the 
Convention certainly cannot be blamed for 
what happened in 1977 and 1978. Those were 
the years when liberals were riding high.

Denominational controversy doesn't 
affect what is done in the local church. 
Dan Agee of Virginia disagreed with the 
projection of Bob Hamlin, Charles Harvey 
and Leonard Sanderson when he said, "The 
average Baptist doesn't really give a hoot 
about the controversy."

REAL PROBLEM
The real problem is the problem that has 

been around for a number of years. Many of 
our seminaries that are turning out young 
pastors do not have effective departments 
of evangelism. In some of our Seminaries, 
evangelism courses are not even required 
for Pastors who are going into the pastoral 
ministry or anyone else. If a student 
wants courses in evangelism they may be 
offered and sometimes, even then, those 
courses are ineffective. We are having 
problems in evangelism because great teach
ers of evangelism like Lee Scarborough and 
C.E. Autrey are gone from the scene. Not 
only do we have ineffective programs of 
evangelism on the Seminary Campuses but
evangelistic praching is also de
emphasized. In fact, preaching of any type 
is de-emphasized on many campuses. The
areat evangelistic churches of the
Convention are led by men who place a 
lot of emphasis on their pulpit and preach
ing ministry because they still believe 
something can happen when the Gospel is
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preached. Many young students testify that 
they are encouraged to become proficient in 
counseling and social ministries but not in 
the pulpit ministry.

IT'S DIFFICULT
There is no disputing the fact that 

evangelism is difficult during these days. 
We live in an increasingly hostile and 
secularistic world. We are experiencing 
many forms of subtle religious persecution. 
Children are brain washed in the public 
schools and they are taught to hold 
Christianity in contempt. There are cases 
in which Christianity is even being 
attacked in Elementary and Junion High 
Schools. This makes it even more impera
tive that young pastors not only understand 
how to develoo a perennial program of evan
gelism but who must also understand the 
importance of strong, Biblical evangelistic 
preaching from the pulpit. He must know 
how to give the invitation. He must teach 
the church to love evangelism and to love 
lost souls. The Denomination can't do that 
for him but the young pastor must know how 
to do it and that's the job of the 
Seminaries.

Some few young pastors will have a natu- 
ralability and an earnest zeal to win peo
ple to Christ. They will be effective in 
evangelism whether the Seminary teaches 
them anything about it or not. Other young 
pastors will learn from their older Pastor 
Mentors but the day when the younger 
Pastors will learn from the older ones is 
rapidly passing because the older pastors 
who understand evangelism are moving off 
the scene and a new generation of pastors 
are moving on.

HOSTILITY
Moreover, there is often a hostility 

toward evangelism expressed in 
Denominational publications. For instance, 
in a November 2 Editorial appearing in the 
Biblical Recorder we read the admonition to 
"forget the General Motors success syndrome 
which is geared to Budgets, Buildings and 
BAPTISMS." When Baptisms are looked upon 
as a "General Motors success syndrome" in 
the literature that goes into Baptist 
homes, it is no wonder that Pastors have 
difficulty in motivating laymen to 
evangeli sm.

Evangelism is not dead among Southern 
Baptist Churches. There are many great 
churches who are experiencing great success 
in evangelism. They are led by great evan
gelistic pastors but often the 
Denominational Bureaucrats find something 
wrong with those Pastors and those 
Churches. In short, if a Church is suc
cessful in evangelism it will often become 
a source of contempt among Denominational 
Bureaucrats. Many of those who are encour
aging others to reach people for Christ and 
who condemn them if they don't actually do 
very little or none of it themselves.

Let's be honest! The controversy has 
nothing to do with it. The question is 
whether or not we have the will to do some
thing about the things that really are hin
dering evangelism in the Southern Baptist 
Convention!

THE PRICE OF WAGONS
BY REV. HORACE HALL

As I left the State Convention last 
week, I was reminded of a story a friend 
tells of an old horse trader teaching a 
young aspirant how to sell a wagon. When a 
would be buyer asked the price of the wagon 
the trader said "twenty dollars"! Seeing 
the customer a bit eager he added, "per 
wheel". He waited a moment and seeing him 
still anxious to buy said "the body will be 
twenty more". When the deal was finally 
closed he said to his protege, "You see you 
get all the traffic will bear."

Well folks, I'm not.too smart in matters 
of denominational and parliamentary maneu
vering but I think we have been sold some 
wagons.

Now, you take that fiasco on the Wake 
Forest issue (that is if you can still sto
mach it). Why even a country boy like me 
knew all along that what we were voting on 
required a constitutional change, but when 
they didn't get the two thirds required, 
the chair ruled, with Tittle prompting, 
that what we were doing was voting on 
approving the idea. Then they came back 
and asked for a vote to change the consti
tution so they could implement what had 
been decided. Why us boys from out in the 
sticks know that if the first ballot had 
received the necessary two thirds, the con
stitutional change would have been automa
tic. If the constitution had not been 
changed they could not implement the 
action. Folks, you saw some smart legal 
maneuvering. We were sold a wagon.

Now, let's look at that Fruitland mess. 
It seems the Executive Committee and the 
General Board acted (rubber stamped as 
usual) a person for an "Administrator" 
(that's how the budget listed the position) 
at Fruitland. But, what they sold us was 
an "Executive Director" with a salary in 
excess of $46,000. To make matters worse, 
they pretended to have raised the budget 
for Fruitland by some $46,000 dollars to 
"get them out of the red". Then they 
overlooked a highly qualified man who would 
have taken the job as an additional func
tion at no salary. When questioned about 
the additional budgeting being just to 
cover the position, they became incensed. 
It was plain to see that the people most 
effected by this action were not impressed. 
They did not want it. Not the Staff of 
Fruitland, nor the Alumni, nor the student 
body. So who asked them? No one, Folks, 
we were sold another wagon but my friends 
at Fruitland get a kick in the head. 
Fellows, you ought to get one of those law
yer types to maneuver for you. But, then 
you aren't Wake Forest, are you?

I know some will say it was all fair and 
square. I know that the Executive 
Committee and the General Board have the 
power to act for the Convention between 
sessions. They do, but, that's another 
wagon. Just how many boys from Fruitland 
do you know in this group? If you think 
the General Board members are picked at 
large and your really have any voice in it, 
you have already bought a wagon. You see, 
names are submitted to the General Board 
from the associations, but the Board makes 
the decision whom they will accept. Where 
I came from that spells a self-perpetuating 
organization. Now I'm old fashioned and I 
don't like closed clubs and organizations 
that pick their membership.

Like when they picked the chairman of 
the General Board to fill the high salaried 
position at Fruitland and another member to 
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be Director of Homes for the Aged. In pol
itics that is called cronyism and is con
sidered questionable at best. Oh I don't 
say there was connivance. I just hate to 
be taken advantage of by those who pretend 
to represent me and have them cram down my 
throat what smacks of political trickery. 
It seems they would be more concerned 
about their image. Whatever this is I know 
that it isn't democracy. It is more like a 
politbureau where the party rules. Little 
folks just go along to get along .... or get 
left out. But then that's a wagon seller 
for you.

Now Brother Jones is not my favorite 
character in these matters, but when he 
nominated a brother to fill a position on 
the Recorder Board in place of a man who 
had already served eight years it seemed 
right. But one of the horse traders said 
to the effect "we just can't do without 
this brother's expertise. His experience 
is so vital to the continuity of the work 
of the board". Hog wash, if this were the 
case then we would never replace any one on 
any board or agency. We were sold another 
wagon folks. They got all the traffic 
would bear. To tell you the truth I've had 
about all I feel I can bear.

Just a word to the horse traders ... One 
day if you are not careful the customers 
will stop supporting your causes. All 
gifts will be designated and then what will 
you do with your wagons?

Rev. Horace Hall, Pastor 
Freedom Baptist Church 
Wilmington, N.C.

Cronyism on 
Boards and 
Committees

*

Just prior to the Convention the liberal 
Baptist Press had tried to make much of the 
fact that Bill Delahoyde who was going on 
the Southeastern Seminary Board worked in 
the same office with Sam Currin who is 
Chairman of the Baptist Joint Committee on 
Public Affairs. No one ever quite figured 
out what that had to do with anything since 
the men go to separate churches. There 
were even efforts to tie both of them to 
Jesse Helms and try to disqualify them for 
service because they know Jesse Helms.

But when it was revealed that Milton 
Cunningham was on the Southwestern Seminary 
Board and his wife was on the Foreign 
Mission Board and that both Henry Crouch 
and his sister, Mrs. Mary Strauss were 
serving on the Foreign Mission Board the 
liberals apparently backed away from their 
argument. They apparently saw how ridicu
lous it was and that argument was not 
advanced in Dallas.

During the days when the liberals 
reigned supreme they passed their appoint
ments around among the same little circle 
of people year after year. It was not an 
uncommon thing here in North Carolina to 
find that a man and his wife were serving 
on major Boards at the same time. If the 
liberals want to raise that issue again we 
have plenty of ammunition.



THE LAWSUIT
On December 5 Robert S. Crowder, his 

wife Julia and Henry C. Cooper filed a 
suit in the United States District Court 
For the Northern District of Georgia 
Atlanta Division. The Complaint (Civil 
Action No. C85-4582A) named the Southern 
Baptist Convention and the Executive 
Committee of the Southern Baptist 
Convention as defendants.

The most significant development in the 
past ten years was the employment of polit
ical consultants by the '‘Moderates" here in 
North Carolina. The second most signifi
cant development is the filing of this 
Lawsuit. It isn’t that conservative men 
rejoice over either but it is time that 
Southern Baptists, as a whole, understand 
what kind of people we are dealing with in 
the so-called "Moderates" who are not 
really moderate but liberal. For many 
years various presiding officers of the 
Southern Baptist Convention have rode rough 
shod over conservatives who attempted to be 
recognized and speak their convictions at 
the Convention but conservative men never 
entertained the idea of going to Court.

VERY CONSPICUOUS
Robert Crowder has made himself very 

conspicuous for several years around the 
Convention. It appears as though he deems 
himself to have some Divine right to speak 
at the Convention whenever he wants to. He 
has been seen and heard from on the Floor 
many times (Sandwich Board and all). In 
the Suit, Crowder contends that the 
Defendants violated the rights of the 
Plaintiffs as Messengers to the Convention 
because they were not recognized and 
allowed to vote on something which Dr. 
Stanley had ruled against. The Complaint 
gets very ludicrous. For instance, in 

Paragraph 14 the Complaint states that the 
"Committee on Committees makes a Report to 
the Convention tn which it nominates the 
proposed members of the Committee on 
Boards, Commissions . and Standing 
Committees". Of course, the word Report 
does not appear in the Constitution in 
regard to the Committee on Committees.

Paragraph 13 of the same Complaint 
guotes from the Constitution which states 
that the Committee on Boards, Commissions 
and Standing Committees "shall be nominated 
to the Convention by the Committee on 
Committees". The ruling of Dr. Stanley was 
that the Committee on Committees brings 
nominations to the Convention and not a 
Report. Dr. Stanley conceded that he had 
made an error in even ruling that the slate 
of Nominees brought by the Committee on 
Committees could be challenged at all from 
the Floor. The language of our 
Constitution makes it obvious that the 
Nominations can be voted either up or down.

FLOOR NOMINATIONS

Even if the Constitution allowed addi
tional Nominations from the floor Slatton’s 
Motion would still have been out/ of order 
and out of accord with Robert's Rules of 
Order. As is often attempted with the 
Committee on Boards Report, other nomina
tions can be made in addition to the nomi
nations made by the Committee on Boards but 
to replace a whole slate with one motion 
would disenfrancise the Nominators and make 
mockery of the entire nominating process. 
If you nominate an additional person, for 
instance, for a position on a Board or 
Committee, that doesn't mean that the per
son nominated by the Committee on Boards 
cannot be voted on. For instance, in 
Kansas City Paul Pressler was nominated by 

the Committee on Boards. Winfred Moore was 
nominated alongside Paul Pressler from the 
Floor. A vote was taken between the two 
men and Winfred Moore lost the challenge.

In Paragraph 15 the Complaint gets into 
the tedious matter of trying to interpret 
By-law 32 to include the Nominations of the 
Committee on Committees.

FRIVOLOUS
Some good legal minds feel that the Suit 

is frivolous right on the face of it and a 
number of attorneys have expressed their 
sincere doubt that any Federal Judge would 
be willing to get entangled with trying to 
direct the operation of the Nation's larg
est Denomination from a Federal Bench which 
would bring about impossible Church-State 
entanglements.

To the amazement of many sensible and 
level headed Baptists, some Denominational 
people have supported the Crowders. This 
was another shocker that we found on the 
pages of the Bibl i cal Recorder which 
declared that Dr. Stanley was "on trial". 
Many are persuaded that some Denominational 
Executives, while they feel obligated to 
oppose the action openly, secretly are sup
portive of the Crowders. It has been esti
mated that the Lawsuit will cost the 
Crowders at least $50,000 and this kind of 
financial support has to come from 
somewhere. More and more, we are finding 
how ruthless and inconsiderate the so- 
called "Moderates" can be when they don't 
get their own little way. Cecil Sherman 
stated that the Crowders may be doing us a 
service. Indeed they may. There is still 
a large group of uncommitted people out 
there and if the Crowder Lawsuit demon
strates to them what kind of people the 
"Moderates" really are then it will be a 
service to us.

Him

ATLANTA HOTEL INFORMATION
IT IS TIME NOW TO MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS 
FOR ATLANTA IF YOU HAVE NOT ALREADY DONE 
SO. MANY ARE EXPECTING BETWEEN 50,000 AND 
60,000 MESSENGERS IN ATLANTA. THE VAST 
MAJORITY OF THE ROOMS WILL NOT BE HANDLED 
THROUGH THE CONVENTION BUREAU. MANY BLOCS 
HAVE BEEN TAKEN UP BY TRAVEL AGENCIES. 
BELOW IS A CONTINUATION OF THE LIST OF 
HOTELS AND MOTELS THAT WERE PUBLISHED IN 
THE JULY ISSUE OF BAPTISTS UNITED NEWS. 
WE ARE PROVIDING THIS LIST FOR YOUR HELP 
AND CONVENIENCE. WE URGE YOU TO ACT 
QUICKLY.

REMEMBER PASTORS CONFERENCE IS JUNE 8 & 9. 
THE CONVENTION IS JUNE 10 - 12. MAKE YOUR 
PLANS NOW TO ATTEND AND NOT TO MISS A 
SINGLE SESSION!

Sheraton Cumberland Inn 
1200 Winchester Pkwy.
Smyrna, Georgia 30080
Phone: 404/432-8541
Sinqle: $42 Double: $48

Stone Mountain Inn
Stone Mountain Park
Stone Mountain, Georgia 30086 
Phone: 404/469-3311

Terrace Garden Inn 
3405 Lenox Rd. N.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30326 
Phone: 404/261-9250
Sinqle: $62-$69 Double: $73-$80

Tower Plaza Hotel
3340 Peachtree Rd., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 30326
Phone: 404/231-1234
Single: $63-$70 Double: $73-$80

The Viscount 
2061 North Druid Hills Rd. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30329 
Phone: 404/321-4174

The Waverly Hotel
Galleria Parkway
Atlanta, Georgia 30339 
Phone: 404/953-4500
Single: S105-S140 Double: $120-$155

American Hotel 
160 Spring St. N.W. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303 
Phone: 800/255-3050
Single: $45-$55 Double: $51-$65

Atlanta Central Travelodge 
311 Courtland St., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 30303 
Phone: 800/255-3050
Sinqle: $45-$55 Double: $51-$65

Atlanta Hilton and Towers 
Courtland & Harris Sts., N.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30043 
Phone: 404/659-2000
Single: $78-$106 Double: $98-$126

Atlanta Marriott Downtown
Courtland & International Blvd., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 30043
Phone: 800/228-9290
Single: $92 Double: $102

Atlanta Marriott Marquis
Harris Tower Suite 1502
233 Peachtree St., N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 30303
Phone: 800/228-9290
Single: $92-$U8 Double: $112-$138

Atlanta Hotel
111 Luckie St., N.W.
Atlanta, Georgia 30301
Phone: 404/524-7000
Single: $36 Double: $42

CONTRIBUTIONS
ALL CONTRIBUTIONS TO BAPTISTS UNITED
NEWS SHOULD BE SENT TO:

Rev. Steve Sells
2735 Freeman Mill Road
Greensboro, N.C. 27406



A TERRIBLE MISTAKE Why Southern Baptist?
CONTINUED FROM PAGE THREE

It was a terrible mistake when 
Registrations Secretary Lee Porter stood 
before the Convention and reported 
unfounded allegations that there had been 
dishonesty in the voting process. Not one 
charge has been substantiated or even given 
any degree of credibility but we are 
experiencing some very embarrassing fallout 
as a result of Porter's statements.

In an Editorial which appeared in the 
June 16 issue of the Raleigh News And 
Observer Editor Claude Sitton stated,’ "The 
squabble among Southern Baptists last week 
in Dallas last week offers another reminder 
that religion has become one of the cen
tury's most divisive issues. If defeated 
Baptist Moderates bear true witness, some 
conservatives even stooped to stuffing the 
Convention Ballot Box to get their way. And 
get their way they did." Sitton's 
Editorial went on to decry the fact that 
there is agreement as to what the Bible 
says only among "fundamentalist Ayatollah's 
and their flocks".

No, Lee Porter said nothing about which 
side of the issue was involved in any sup
posed "irregularities" but, as is always 
the case, the liberals ran to the Press 
charging that conservatives had stuffed the 
Ballot Box. The same thing happened in 
1979 in Houston. Lee Porter conducted an 
intensive investigation and discovered that 
some 130 people were improperly registered 
and most of them were Missionaries and 
Denominational Employees. Porter described 
them as people who "should know better". 
Of course, the false charges in Houston 
were projected in order to put a cloud over 
the Presidency of Dr. Adrian Rogers. The 
liberal wing of the Convention had gone to 
Dallas to humilate Charles Stanley and they 
failed miserably in their project and now 
we hear these false and irresponsible 
charges about the election process.

What if someone were seen handing out 
ballots. That doesn't mean that the 
ballots were counterfeit or that they were 
improper. This writer passed by one small 
group in which one member of the group was 
handing out ballots in front of the door to 
the other members. Apparently, it was a 
delegation from a local church in Georgia. 
We did notice that they were wearing little 
green buttons and we know that a lot of the 
Messengers from Georgia were wearing those 
little green buttons. Apparently, the 
other Messengers from the Church had given 
their ballots to one lady when they left 
the Convention hall at lunchtime. ..As she 
was handing them back I heard her explain, 
"You have to have these to get in the 
door." There is nothing wrong with 
Messengers allowing another person to keep 
their ballots. Most of us, at one time or 
another, have handed our ballots to our 
wives so that she could put them in her 
purse for safe keeping while we went to 
lunch or somewhere else.

When Lee Porter was standing on the 
Platform before announcing the result of 
the vote on the Committee on Committees 
nomination Wednesday night making his 
speech about honesty in the balloting pro
cess, a Messenger nearby said, "Uh-oh, the 
vote didn't go the way Lee Porter wanted it 
to go." Mr. Porter needs to understand 
this. Everyone understands that there is 
no basis whatever to conclude that there 
was any dishonesty in the balloting pro
cess and he should understand that when 
he stands before the Convention to make 
such charges, the Press is bound to pick it 
up and they are going to make the most of 
it. Moreover, with a spread of more than 

4,000 votes, nothing would have been 
changed if a few people had been dishonest. 
We thought it spoke very well of the 
Convention that with more than 45,000 
Messengers registered, only 4 people were 
found to be registered improperly. Instead 
of raising questions about honesty, the 
Messengers should be commended for their 
efficiency and we hope that Mr. Porter will 
refrain from such reckless remarks in the 
future.

WAKE FOREST
Now we know what Wake Forest thinks of 

the Covenant. While Baptist Convention 
goers have been reassured since the 
Covenant was adopted five years ago that 
the Wake Forest people "take it seriously" 
the Trustees have now voted to make them
selves a self perpetuating body because 
they did not get their own way at the last 
meeting of the Baptist State Convention. 
It means little that the Covenant change 
passed by a majority vote unless it had the 
two-thirds majority to amend the 
Constitution. We are glad that the 
Constitutional Amendment required a two- 
thirds majority. That gives the 
Constitution stability and it cannot be 
changed in a moment on a whim. There are 
times when many of us would have liked to 
have seen it amended by a simple majority. 
The baptismal amendment of a few years ago 
is a case in ooint. We always had a major
ity but it was always shy of the two-thirds 
majority. Now, the shoe is on the other 
foot.

IN OR OUT

Many Baptists believe that it is time 
for Wake Forest to get in or out. If Wake 
Forest is going to be a Baptist University 
then the Convention should call a special 
session, dismiss the Trustees currently 
serving on the grounds of their recent 
action and elect a full Board of solid con
servative Southern Baptist Trustees who 
will bring the University back into the 
fold of the Convention and make of it the 
kind of institution that it ought to be. 
If this can't be done, then we should cut 
all ties with Wake Forest and cease han
dling any funds for them. Those people or 
churches who want to support Wake Forest 
could then send their gifts-directly to the 
University. Wake Forest has been a thorn 
in our flesh long enough. For years and 
years it has been the focal point of 
controversy. It is time to put it behind 
us. We believe that North Carolina 
Baptists are tired of.it and no good pur
pose can possibly be served by it. It is 
obvious that the Wake Forest people are 
never going to be satisfied and that they 
are not going to be content. The clearest 
lesson in the world to learn from this is 
that they are going to continually ferment 
trouble.
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Savior, a sinless and resurrected Lord, a 
Lord Jesus who is the only way to Heaven, a 
Hall that is real, and a Bible that is com
pletely true. I hope the denomination will 
never leave those beliefs.

Dade Sherman, Pastor
Benton Heights Baptist Church
Monroe, N.C.

ATTACKS
CONTINUED FROM PAGE ONE

printed them. Of course, Sam Currin led in 
the first balloting for Second 
Vice-President but the run-off was taken 
late at night when there were few people 
left in the Hall but local people, many of 
whom were women who had been organized to 
support Betty Gilreath, were still there. 
In the run-off for Second Vice-President 
far less than one-third of the Messengers 
were present because the vote was taken so 
late at night and Betty Gilreath was 
elected by a little handful of 600 
Messengers when more than 3,600 had 
registered. That was the tragedy of the 
Charlotte Convention. The Platform was so 
manipulated as to promote minority rule.

NO CANDIDATE
Actually, Sam Currin is not now nor has 

he ever been a candidate for political 
office and because of the position he holds 
as U.S. Attorney he is prohibited by, law 
from being involved in political matters.

He and his staff have traveled across 
the State helping the Brotherhood 
Department and the Christian Action League 
in getting before the people the effects of 
the pornographic plague that had come upon 
our State. He and his staff actually 
drafted the Bill that was finally passed by 
the Legislature and which was guided 
through the Legislature by Coy Privette 
which has closed up pornography shops all 
across this State. One would think that 
Baptist leaders in this State would be 
delighted that we have a Baptist man as a 
U.S. Attorney who has the courage of his 
convictions and people are beginning to 
wonder what kind of State Paper we have 
when the Editor finds it necessary to 
attack people like Sam Currin. One Pastor 
put it succinctly. He said, "I would hate 
for some of my people to read the thing. 
They would be disillusioned with 
Christianity."

THE BIG QUESTION
The most commonly recurring question 

that we hear across the State now is "How 
long do we have to put up with this mess at 
the Biblical Recorder?" The answer is that 
we will have to put up with it as long as 
the Editor can go before the Nominating 
Committee and have his own hand picked men 
appointed as Directors. We will put up 
with it as long as the Directors of the 
Recorder fail to act responsibly in putting 
an end to these malicious personal attacks 
that constantly occur in the Recorder. 
While the Recorder disavows personal 
attacks by others, the Recorder itself fre
quently engages in them. Many Baptists in 
this State were deeply grieved that the 
Recorder found it necessary to attack 
Charles Stanley but the attack on Sam 
Currin was the capstone of all of them.
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